BEAVERTOWN BOROUGH COUNCIL MINUTES
September 8, 2020
Beavertown Borough Council met on September 8, 2020

ATTENDENCE: Denny Mallonee {Vice President}, Will Kepner, Linda Snock, Ron Plumber, Lucas Bingman, Brian
Wood, Mayor Hallenbach, Philip Walter (Borough Supervisor).
ABSENT: Lori Foor (President), Attorney Cravitz (Solicitor}).

Maeting called to order at 7:00 P.M.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
GUESTS: Robin Kauffman dropped off a hero banner order.
MINUTES, BILLS and TREASURERS REPORT: Brian motioned to approve the minutes; Linda second, with a roll call
vote-unanimous yes-motion carried. Lucas motioned to approve the bills; Brian second, with a roll call vote-
unanimous yas-motion carried. Linda motioned to approve the treasurer’s report for uly; Brian second, with a roll
call vote-unanimous yes — motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS: An Appeals Board was discussed; no names were submitted, no action taken.
ATTORNEY’S REPORT: None.
MAYOR’S REPORT: The Mayor reviewed properties, residents’ concerns and the police report. The Mayor had
another stray cat complaint. There was vandalism done to the Borough Buildings rain spouting. Officer Shaffer
caught a 15 year old and an 18 year starting to do the vandalism; Office Shaffer called the Mayor to come to the
scene. These boys were warned before to be out of the playground by dusk, charges will follow. Mayor asked
Council if they were going to donate to the Rose Garden this year. Linda motioned to donate $1,000.00 to the
Rose Garden; Lucas second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes — motion carried. September 23, at 10:00 am, will
be the next food giveaway. From now on it will be held at the old shirt factory on Mulberry Alley, Conestoga is
paying the rent for the building, until Helping Hands can get their new building built. Beavertown yard sales will be
October 2 & 3. The Revitalization Committee will be holding a Christmas Decoration Contest this year with monies
that were donated for the contest. The ambulance and fire company’s reimbursement for fuel is put on hold; they
both have applied for grant maney far fuel.
BOROUGH SUPERVISOR’S REPORT; The playground signs are here. Phil had complaints from people of people
parking on the sidewalks. They installed the a/c unit for the Historical Society. They finished putting in LED light
bulbs in the Borough Building. The downspout damage is approximately $200.00, there was also damage done to
the ball field dugouts. A drain was put in the alley behind Top Notch.
SECRETARY’S REPORT: Deposits: General Fund — EIT $13,460.52, Delinguent Per Capita 544.00, Ordinance Fines
$10.00, Realty Transfer $1,194.13, Hero Banners $100.00, Driveway Permit $10.00; Total $14,818.65. LST Fund -
LST $2,024.45, Fines $199.92; Total $2,224.37. Payrolt - Beavertown Borough General Fund $5,000.00; Total
$5,000.00. The 2020 Liguid Fuels audit was shown to Council. Liquid Fuels allocation for 2021 is $34,130.25.
NEW BUSINESS: Christine Werner will not be running again for Tax Collector position; the Council will see if there
is anyone interested in this position.
COMMITTEE REPORTS: None.
MISC: Halloween night was discussed. Lucas motioned to have Halloween Night on October 31, from 6:00 p.m. —
8:00 p.m. and to advertise it in the Snyder County Times along with October Curfew; Brian second, with a rol! call
vote-unanimous yes-motion carried.
ADJOURN: Linda motioned to adjourn; Brian second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 7:52 P.M.
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